
 

February 4, 2021 

Dear Senator, 

I write to advise you that Susan B. Anthony List, on behalf of our more than 900,000 members, will be 

scoring in favor of amendments during the vote-a-rama that push back against changing the rules to 

advance a radical pro-abortion agenda. Examples of these amendments include those that prohibit 

increasing the number of justices on the United States Supreme Court. 

Increasing the number of justices on the Supreme Court would be a brazen power grab that would forever 

politicize the courts and undermine the independence of the judiciary. The Trump administration and this 

Senate fought hard to seat originalist justices on the Supreme Court who will judge cases according to the 

constitution and not the whims of culture. Adding seats to the Supreme Court would turn the court into a 

political machine, controlled by Democrats, who would work against all efforts to uphold the fundamental 

American principle of the inalienable right to life. 

At a time when the most basic protections for life are under extreme pressure from pro-abortion 

legislators, the pro-life movement cannot afford to stack the deck against life. 

We strongly support all efforts to prohibit the expansion of the court and will score in favor of such 

amendments.  

Sincerely, 

 

 
Marjorie Dannenfelser 

President 

Susan B. Anthony List 


